
Versailles Village Public Hearing 
Held at EMS Facility 
 June 8, 2022 
 
Mayor Subler called the Public Hearing to order at 6:50 p.m. 
 
Roll call found the following Council Members present: Mr. Paulus, Mr. Dammeyer, Mr. 
Beasley, Mr. Griesdorn, Mr. Steinbrunner, and Mr. Gigandet. Also, present were Village 
Administrator Busse, Fiscal Officer Ording, and Attorney Matthew Pierron.   
  
Village Administrator Busse stated that the Street & Safety Committee recently met in response 
to citizen concerns of parked cars along Greenlawn Avenue which creates problems for cars 
traveling through. Members of the Street & Safety Committee evaluated the area of concern and 
validated the safety concerns. The allowance of cars to park along both sides of Greenlawn 
Avenue greatly reduces the roadway for cars to pass through. In their study, it was noted that the 
south side of Greenlawn has limited curbing and driveways that exit onto Greenlawn.  The north 
side of the street has curbing.  The recommendation is to allow parking along the north side 
only, prohibiting parking along the south side. Guests in attendance, Russell and Tatiania Jay, 
addressed Council with safety concerns at the intersection of Greenlawn and N. West St.  Cars 
that park up to the stop sign reduce visibility and the request was made to evaluate that area.  
 
Connie Hoehne and Sally Mills were also in attendance to express safety concerns along the new 
section of Reed Avenue. Ms. Hoehne explained that the speed limit of 25 mph is not being 
followed and cars speed through the residential area. Residents are very concerned for the safety 
of pedestrians and children. Mayor Subler stated that he would contact Police Chief Bolin and 
ask for increased traffic control in the area.  He also said that the subject would be discussed in a 
future Street & Safety Committee meeting.  
 
With no further discussion, Mr. Gigandet made a motion to adjourn the Public Hearing with Mr. 
Steinbrunner seconding the motion. Vote: all yeas. 
 
Mayor Subler adjourned the meeting at 7:02 p.m. 
 
_______________________________                 ___________________________ 
Jeffry A. Subler, Mayor                                Kathy Ording, Fiscal Officer 


